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Subject:  
Review and act on the Consulting Contract for the New Berlin Connector Bike Trail Phase II Design. 

 
Details:  
In 2013, the City Parks Dept. applied for a DNR grant for the New Berlin Trail Connector project providing a 
on/off street facility for bikes to travel from the Fox River Trail to the New Berlin Trail. Phase I of the trail 
(Barstow St. to Fredrick St.) was constructed in 2018. The Phase II project includes determining and designing 
the safest and most cost-effective route to connect the Fox River Trail (Prairie Ave./College Ave.) to Phase 1 of 
the New Berlin Trail connector (Barstow St) and from Phase 1 of the New Berlin Trail connector (Fredrick St. 
and Lincoln St.) to the New Berlin Trail (East of Lincoln St.). 
 
In August of 2019, the Department of Public Works solicited proposals from consultants to provide engineering 
design services for this work. The request was sent out to 12 consultants and two responded with proposals. 
After reviewing the proposals, the City’s review team chose KL Engineering. The scope of their services is 
attached with a Lump Sum price of $53,070.00 

 
Options & Alternatives: 
One other consultant submitted for this project. KL Engineering’s has a lot of experience and expertise with bike 
trails. They were also low cost. 

 
Financial Remarks: 
5533.68290 - $53,070.00 

 
Executive Recommendation: 
Recommend approval of the Consultant Contract with KL Engineering for the New Berlin Connector Bike Trail 
Phase II Design. 

 


